## Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, November 21, 1983

Present: Leslie B. MacNeil, chairman, John J. Jones and Katherine M. Ring.

Selectmen met at 7:30

Brian Brown, Police chief gave his weekly report.

George Cole, Jr., Road Agent checked out the bridge at White Birch Point. There may have been some shifting, but it is shard to tell. Secretary had called Mr. Schyd and he does not see where a culvert would remain in place during flood conditions. A series of culverts would work. Mr. Schyd is to be contacted again and asked for a complete report on just what will be needed. George will check with Fowler Penn. Culverts and Clough & Cleary will be asked for an estimate on doing the job.

Old Carr R. will not keep gravel on it due to ledge condition. Road crew did rake and clear the Road.

Mr. Blackmore would like the Town to supply culvert and he would do the rest to prevent the flooding of his property. George does not see the problem as being the Towns, rather the land owners. George has agreed to check out the property and complaint and see just who is liable for the needed corrections.

Mr. Collins, spoke to the Selectmen about the CUV request from the College. Les MacNeil agreed to grant the CUV but since the paper work was not completed by tax rate time the proper procedure is for a request for abatement. An application will be in within the week. Les has agreed to figure the amounts and figures will be ready by the end of the week in order for the College to pay on time. They have received their accreditation this past week. A goal which the new administration worked hard to achieve.

Al Recard spoke to the selectmen about the roustodian position which is open. He agreed to work for \$5.00 an hour. Selectmen will get back to him.

Dick Jennison has been appointed the new Town Auditor.

Pete Martel came in to notify the selectmen that there will be a change of command on the USSAntrim. Cmdr. Wright will be replaced by Ronald B. Moser. Ceremony 10 am Friday December 16, 1983. The Martels and possibly the Merciers will attend the ceremony in Florida. Peterasked if the Selectmen would like to send a letter, they agreed to have one ready when Pete and Sally leave for Florida. The crew members have requested some syrup. To date any of the syrup that has been sent to the ship has ended in the ward room. It would take sixteen gallon to supply the crew.

Greg Goff was called to see when the old Fire Station will be ready for rentals. He will check into the possible tenants by Monday.

Rymes is to be called and price is to be checked. Oil to be filled up to 7,000 gallon which would be still in the budget for the year. Both small tanks to be filled, Town Hall and Old Fire Station. Red devil to be put in large tank to try to prevent the oil from being too thick to pass through the lines during deep freeze.

Secretary has drawn up letter to request bids for Town Report to be sent out to printers.

Meeting ended 11:00

ems